## April 2011 Monthly Report Michael Sanders Emergency Services Coordinator

This month I met with Dave Snow to discuss updates to the LAHCFD web site. Looking for some way to get more CERT information available to our CERT members.

Taught 4 CERT classes for the new class with the Final on April 30<sup>th</sup> at Town Hall. 36 people attend this year's class. We now have over 150 trained CERT members in the LAHCFD.

1 CPR class was taught by the Santa Clara County Fire Department this month.

I attended the LAH Earthday event at Westwind Barn. 4 CERT members assisted me in this event.

I taught a 1.5 hours Hazardous Materials class to Daughters of Charity on Altamont Rd. 20 people attend this class. Our Haz Mat Team and R-14 assisted me.

I met with Patrick to review the status of our maps with the water district; they are putting on the final touches and should have the finished product done next month.

The awnings at the ARK are now being installed and should be completed by the end of the month.

I attended the LAH Community Relations Committee meeting and gave a briefing on our Neighborhood Network Program as well as other classes and projects that we do here in the LAHCFD.

Steve Garcia and I set up a CERT exercise this month, we had 38 people attend the drill that had CERT members respond to the ARK, get an assignment to check neighborhoods where we had placed problems for them to find and report back to the ARK. This information was then relayed to the Town EOC via ham radios.

I taught a fire extinguisher class to our new recruit academy at the Sunnyoaks Drill tower using the Bullex fire extinguisher system.

I met with Stu and David to discuss the possibility of installing wireless phones to the ARK in the event of a disaster. 2 bids have been received and I am just waiting for board approval before moving on with this project.

I performed a home inspection at 27369Chaparral Wy at the Home of Trisha Suppes.

Attended a meeting regarding small animal evacuation in Cupertino.